
 
Stow Police Department 

Dispatch Log  From: 07/31/2023  Thru: 08/06/2023     0000 – 2359 
 
 

For Date: 07/31/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0021 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                0517 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                0738 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports catching a Skunk in a have a heart trap while  
trying to trap a rabbit. Caller request ACO notification. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO notified  via Boxboro PD.  
 

 
                0825 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0830 COURT AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0832 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0844 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    103867AC 
       Refer To Accident:    103867AC 
 
                0855 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                0858 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Van pool transportation reports a minor MVA with no  
injuries. S12 responds.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-46-AC 
 
                1037 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1059 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1110 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1115 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1142 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request S12 for a follow up question. S12 called back  
to assist. 
 

 
                1214 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1232 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1303 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in medical for Bee sting. 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17, ALS5 transport to Emerson hospital.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-618-IN 
 
                1347 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1350 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller from Stow Acres reports a Fox has been spotted in the  
area and may appear to have mang. ACO will be advised. 
 

 
                1554 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1601 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with Officer regarding previous  
incident.  
 

         Narrative:     
walk in wants to come back tomorrow to continue to speak  
about incident. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-117-OF 
 
                1611 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Court paperwork incorrect. reserve to plaintiff. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-117-OF 
 
                1618 SERVE RESTRAINING ORDER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

209a paperwork. 
 

         Narrative:     
served in hand.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-117-OF 
 
                1624 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    LADY SLIPPER LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller was concerned about a Raccoon walking around during  
the day. Advised caller that is normal behavior. ACO was  
requested for a call back. 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO was advised via Boxboro pd.  
 

 
                1714 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2035 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2056 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports single car MVA into a stone wall. unknown  
injuries. 
 



         Narrative:     
Res17/ ALS3/ E12 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Transport to Lahey clinic.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-47-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-621-IN 
 
                2124 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with S11 for a follow up. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-120-OF 
 
                2337 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he heard banging and then saw three cars  
driving off.  RP states the gate is half open. S11 reports  
the gate was like that earlier in the night and he was  
unable to secure gate any further.   S7 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked the area.  All appears ok. S7 secured gate. 
 

 
 
For Date: 08/01/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0048 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                0130 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0131 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + LANTERN LN 
         Narrative:     

S7 removed deer from road. Highway Dept notified for  
remvoval. 
 

 
                0153 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DEERFIELD LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports there were guys checking car doors and going  
through cars.  Small sedan involved.   S7 and S11 responded. 
 

 
                0210 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S11 attempted stop.  Vehicle failed to stop. S7 responded.  
Vehicle fled into Hudson. Hudson was notified. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-121-OF 
 
                0407 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a large branch in the road and that it hit  
her car window. S11 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 reports no damage to vehicle.  S11 cleared road of  
debris.  
 

         Narrative:     
S11 requests FD to assist. E12 responded and assisted. 
 

 
                0423 FIRE, SPECIAL SERVICE Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

FD responded to assist S11 with debris in the road. 



 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-622-IN 
 
                0719 BURGLARY (B & E) PAST REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting his MV was broken into. S9 advised party  
and will file a report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-118-OF 
 
                0913 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about an  
incident with his wife taking items. S9 advised the party.  
 

 
                0938 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1103 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1107 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1154 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1207 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1257 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1322 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1326 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1342 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1512 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR 
         Narrative:     

party into the station to speak with S3 regarding a past  
incident. report filed. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-117-OF 
 
                1523 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1554 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HEATHER LN 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports her black and white Boxer has escaped  
while she was at her friends house. ACO will be advised,  
Patrol Officers will also be advised to keep a look out. 
 

         Narrative:     
RP called back and advised the dog has come back.  
 

 
                1813 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Employee from Randall library request a m/v lockout for a  
customer of the library. S8 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
Vehicle was unlocked.  
 

 



                2026 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HILLCREST AVE 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports two suspicious males claiming to be  
contractors at his door. 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 locates two parties from New wave Communications who are  
indeed contractors. homeowner advised. 
 

 
 
For Date: 08/02/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0017 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DEVINCENT WAY 
 
                0121 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0720 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0726 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 098GLEASON] FLATS - GLEASONDALE RD 
 Refer To Citation:    107335AC 
         Narrative:     

08/02/2023 0743 Written warning for defective equipmennt ad  
speed. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    107335AC 
 
                0757 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    107362AC 
       Refer To Accident:    107362AC 
 
                0810 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0811 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                0822 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                0840 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                0925 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0930 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0932 Generator Test No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

generator test. 
 

 
                0944 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0959 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1013 ASSIST CITIZEN REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a contractor has been harassing him and  
showing up to his house unannounced. 
 

         Narrative:     
report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-122-OF 



 
                1100 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Counselor from Stow Recreation Camp reports a loose chicken  
at the rec area. Boxboro PD will notify ACO on same. 
 

 
                1140 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1143 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1147 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request ambulance for a sinkable episode and a head  
laceration. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12, RES17, ALS4. E!9 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Res17, ALS4 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 12:09 
 

         Narrative:     
Res17 e/m 9.0 at 12:25/  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-624-IN 
 
                1205 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1218 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1223 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1230 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1237 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1459 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports elderly female with chest pain. S10 and R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
E15 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS4 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS4 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-625-IN 
 
                1528 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    CROSS ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a fox in his shed. 
 

 
                1606 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1709 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1828 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
S10 spoke with party regarding issue with daughter. S10  
spoke to and advised party. 
 

 
                1909 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    LANES END RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 served immediate threat paperwork in hand. 
 

 
                1924 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1931 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WILDLIFE REFUGE - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1946 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2208 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2341 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 08/03/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0051 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0725 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                0801 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0811 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + QUEENS LN 
 
                0821 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                0845 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST + APPLE BLOSSOM LN 
 
                0852 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0902 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0905 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                0926 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1021 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1021 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1023 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1031 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1040 ALARM, HOLD-UP AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     



american alarm calling for a reported ambush alarm at the  
fire academy 
 

         Narrative:     
alarm caused by employee 
 

 
                1101 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reporting an update for a chicken that needs to be  
replayed to ACO. ACO advised 
 

 
                1210 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1215 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1315 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILEY BROOK RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports debris in the road way. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 responds and locates glass in the roadway. Highway dept  
was notified and responded to remove glass.  
 

 
                1833 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PARTRIDGE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 1 yom who is congested and having difficulty  
breathing. S10, L3, R17 and ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 9.1 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-626-IN 
 
                2001 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S5 assited party with questions about LTC. 
 

 
                2009 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S10 on invest. 
 

 
                2352 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 08/04/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0837 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0842 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0941 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1000 Road Safety Complaint GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

vehicle GOA 
 

 
                1010 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 78] HEATH HEN & MEADOW BROOK WOODLANDS - BOXBORO RD 
 



                1111 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in with LTC paperwork 
 

 
                1120 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1120 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WHITNEY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a Vole issue in her yard. Boxboro PD  
notified at 1125 
 

 
                1125 Road Safety Complaint AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD + WHELDEN LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a loud motorcycle on the roadway and  
believes it was speeding. 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked the area and observed a loud motorcycle that was  
not speeding.  
 

 
                1137 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 367BOXBORO] BOXBORO TOWN LINE - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1147 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                1152 ANIMAL AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SANDY BROOK DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a Raccoon with a haunched back and  
wobbling. Boxboro PD notified at 1155 
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked the area GOA  
 

 
                1242 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with a road safety issue.  
 

 
                1243 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in party requesting to speak with an officer about  
check fraud.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-123-OF 
 
                1329 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal.  
 

 
                1409 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1619 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1727 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1808 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 



 
                1817 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1818 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1835 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1837 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1837 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1848 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 302BOXBOR5] MINUTEMAN AIRFIELD - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1900 Patrol Initiated Area Check VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1910 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1919 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1940 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1944 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1949 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
 
For Date: 08/05/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0004 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0511 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0823 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOSE ENTRANCE - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0905 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                0918 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    112845AC 
       Refer To Accident:    112845AC 
 
                0945 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 390GREATRD] RUSSELL'S CONVENIENCE STORE - GREAT RD 
 
                1000 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in with medication disposal.  
 

 
                1010 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1029 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

08/05/2023 1030 S12 spoke with party about getting property  
back and what will be required to release. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    22-50-OF 
 



                1051 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + LAKEWOOD RD 
 
                1056 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1100 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDSON ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a fox in her yard. Bodboro PD notified at  
1102 
 

         Narrative:     
ACO requesting an officer to respond. S12 responded and the  
fox went under the shed. Homeowner advised.  
 

 
                1107 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1119 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

Maynard requesting medical mutual aid. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.7 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-627-IN 
 
                1141 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1148 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LANES END RD 
 
                1159 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    EDSON ST 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisting ACO with a Fox in a yard.  
 

 
                1251 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisting party with dropped items.  
 

 
                1257 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
         Narrative:     

S12 assisting lost party with directions.  
 

 
                1511 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1526 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1526 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1538 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Automatic Iphone call received.  S8 responded and checked  
the area.  Unfounded. 
 

 
                1607 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BROOKSIDE AVE 
 
                1635 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 63 yom who fell in the shower and hurt his  



back and can't get up. S8, S12, R17, E12 and ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and ALS6 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-628-IN 
 
                1705 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DEVINCENT WAY 
 
                1725 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request R16 for 95 yom with shortness of breath. R16  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R16 and ALS transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 5.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-629-IN 
 
                1833 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] BROAD ST 
         Narrative:     

Hudson reqst R17 for a 55 yom with back pain. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Marlboro. S/m 0.0 E/m 2.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-630-IN 
 
                1919 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1919 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1920 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1923 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1937 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1940 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] HUDSON PSAP - BRIGHAM CIR 
         Narrative:     

Hudson request R17 for 75 ypf femal with lower GI bleed. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to UMASS Worcester. S/m 0.0 E/m 14.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-631-IN 
 
                1946 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1955 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1955 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                2002 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2011 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    STOW BROOK GULF & BUSCEMIS - GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                2056 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     



Maynard reports DMV.  S8 responded. 
 

 
                2105 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2234 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

Walk-in request to speak to an officer regarding a safety  
concern. S8 and S12 spoke to and advised party. 
 

 
 
For Date: 08/06/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0003 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0137 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0139 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
                0426 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a van pulled into her dirveway and someone  
got out and then left. S8 and S11 responded. 
 

 
                0440 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her friend may have taken edibles  
accidentally and is not feeling well. S8, S12, and R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS5 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 cancelled ALS5. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports patient refusal obtained.  
 

 
                0802 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1007 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1107 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1132 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1147 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1252 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1300 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1305 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1311 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1621 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller believes he recognizes a boat that may have hit his  
boat a few weeks prior. S6/S8 respond. 
 

 
                1622 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1643 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1646 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1648 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1827 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Investigated   
  Location/Address:    CORTLAND DR 
         Narrative:     

caller reports smoke from a microwave. party advised to  
evactuate residence. FD to respond 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-633-IN 
 
                1835 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1835 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1850 Lake Boon Complaint GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

calling party states a jetski is driving to fast. requests  
the police department issue the operator a citation 
 

         Narrative:     
S6/S8 respond and check all areas around the lake with  
negative results. GOA 
 

 
                1909 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                2015 Lake Boon Complaint Services Rendered   
          Location:    [STW 158] LAKE BOON 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a green jetski has been operating erratically  
in the narrows. The operator is now parked at the beach. 
 

         Narrative:     
Operator was located and advised of the rules of the lake  
and asked to leave for the night.  
 

 
                2049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2049 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 80BRADLEY] BRADLEY FIELD - BRADLEY LN 
 
 

 

 


